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A First for Montréal from June 1 to 5, 2001

An International World Congress on Universal Design

(MONTRÉAL, November 15, 2000) - The worldwide movement of Universal Design will be represented by world experts who will meet from June 1-5, 2001 at the Palais des Congrès de Montréal to discuss its stakes and feasibility. Architects, designers, builders, urban planners, employers, communication tool developers, transporters, decision makers, and users will discuss the advantages of building an inclusive and barrier-free world for everyone regardless of race, age, or disability.  Hosted by the Canadian Council on Rehabilitation and Work in partnership with Design Exchange and Human Resources Development Canada, the congress, Inclusion by Design – Planning the Barrier-Free World, awaits the following renowned presenters. Furthermore, one hundred workshops will be presented along with an exposition of the last breakthroughs in the field of Universal Design. 

Professor Jim Sandhu is a worldwide guru of Universal Design. As Director of Inclusive Associates Design Research in United Kingdom, he will explain his vision of Universal Design in the development of modern and plural societies.

The Olympics of Sydney 2000 are still engraved in our memory with victories and defeats. Jane Woodruff, Senior Director of Common Domain Events and Venue Management, Olympic Co-ordination Authority, will illustrate how disabled and elderly people were involved in the planning process for public spaces for the Sydney Olympics to make it a completely inclusive event. 

Beirut, a city victimized by a destroying war, pulled teachings out of this drama. In fact, Universal Design was considered in the reconstruction of the city, marked forever by the bombardments. Riadh Tappuni will focus on this reconstruction. Tappuni is the Regional Housing Reconstruction Coordinator for Peje/Pec, a project of the Economic and Social Commission for Western Asia, Beirut, and Lebanon.

Elaine Ostroff, Founding Director of the Adaptive Environments Center in the United States, will defend the fact that to lay out an inclusive and convivial environment, the intervention of a variety of stakeholders is required. New training and functioning rules are required as well as mentality changes. 

These are only some glimpses of the approaches to be discussed from June 1-5, 2001 in Montréal. Three major themes will be debated: Inclusive Employment, Inclusive Communities, and Developing Universal Access. Approximately 1000 persons are awaiting this event from the five continents. For further information, please visit the Inclusion by Design website at www.ccrw.org or call 1-514-287-1070.  Early bird registration fees are available before March 15, 2001.
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